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Happy Easter

Easter Sunday schedule
8:30, 8:45, 9:45 & 11 am services
Al Ward will be preaching

Stations of the Resurrection
Hopefully you will take advan-
tage of Wesley Memorial’s pre-
sentation of the Stations of the 
Cross in the Sanctuary during 
Holy Week. You are also invited 
to return for another journey-
the Stations of the Resurrection. 
Please come to the Sanctuary 
and pray your way through 
these amazing stations. Begin-
ning Easter Monday-Friday 9 
am-2 pm, 5-8 pm and Saturday 
10 am-12 noon. Come join us 
for this quiet, meditative jour-
ney.

Second Sunday of Easter
Worship
Al Ward at 8:30 & 11 am
Erin Beall at 8:45 & 9:45 am
Confirmation at 11 am

Easter Offering
The 2015 Easter Offering will help support two 
initiatives at West End Ministries. The first initiative 
is the Thursday Community Meals and the other 
programs that help provide supplemental food for 
our West End neighbors. (A number of people from 
Wesley Memorial already volunteer to serve these 
meals.) The other initiative is a program that en-
courages youth from the West End neighborhood 
to attend college by taking them on tours to colleg-
es in the Triad, Charlotte, and Atlanta. (They have 
taken 50 students on these tours and 43 of them 
are enrolled in college.) Contributions may be made 
online at www.wesleymemorial.org or by check or 
cash to WMUMC and marked Easter Offering.
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Children’s Ministry...

Contact: Debbie Foust
Director of Children & Family Ministry
812-4804
dfoust@wesleymemorial.org

Imagine…
…a child hearing about God’s mighty power and   
 love for the first time.
…kids worshiping in powerful ways.
…children praying for each other in the chal-  
 lenges they face.
…adults and teens modeling Jesus’ love to chil-  
 dren.
…the kids in our church showing God’s love to   
 children in Thailand.
…children serving each other.
           
This summer at Everest VBS, kids will go on an excit-
ing, icy expedition to the slopes of Mount Everest 
where they’ll discover they can conquer challenges 
with God’s mighty power! It’s an adventure that’ll 
help everyone involved to begin or grow in their 
relationship with God!

On-line registration will begin mid-May. Watch for 
more information about this exciting ministry event!

VBS~Monday-Thursday; July  20-23
9:00 am–12:30 pm

3rd-5th Grade Scavenger 
and Easter Egg Hunt

Highlights from 
this year’s
Rock-n-Roll
Easter Community 
Event on Sunday, 
March 29
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Student News...

Contact: Jay Butler
Director of Student Ministries
812-4812
jbutler@wesleymemorial.org

MYF: Greensboro Grasshoppers Game on 4/19
In my opinion, one of the greatest benefits of spring 
is the start of baseball season! For this month’s MYF, 
we are going to see the Greensboro Grasshoppers 
take on the Delmarva Shorebirds on April 19. It 
should be a great opportunity to enjoy the sun, and 
relax on a nice Sunday afternoon. Please bring $10 
and arrive at the church at 3 pm that day for the 
game, which is at 4 pm. Please bring extra money if 
you plan on eating at the stadium. We hope to see 
you there!

Confirmation Sunday on 4/12
On April 12, our confirmands will complete their 
journey through Confirmation by affirming their 
vows to Wesley Memorial and the global UMC by 
taking part in Confirmation Sunday. This is a great 
time in the life of our WMUMC community, because 
it shows our students making commitments to God, 
each other, and the church. I hope you can join us 
for the 11 am service as our students make their 
pledges.

Spring Workshop FINAL DEADLINE on 4/10
If you have not signed up for Spring Workshop yet, 
our final deadline is April 10. It is going to be an 
awesome time for the Student Ministries. Think of 
this as a “mini-Church Camp”. We will be going to 
Camp Canaan in Rock Hill, SC. The trip dates are 
4/24-26. The final deadline cost for the trip is $225. 
We’d love for your student to be with us! If you have 
any questions or concerns (i.e. safety, scholarships, 
etc.), please contact Jay.

Church Camp Planning Meetings THIS MONTH
8th Graders, we are in the midst of planning this 
year’s Church Camp! We will be meeting~2 times 
per month to help plan out a great week at 
Christmount! If you’d like more information, or 
would like to know when the next planning 
meeting is, please contact Jay.

All-American Lock-Out on 6/5-6
HIGH SCHOOLERS! We have an event that’s just for 
you! On June 5-6, we are having an “All-American 
Lock-Out”! What is an All-American Lock-out? The 
lock-out starts at 5 pm on the 5th with dinner. We’ll 
then head to a baseball game, and finally go to 
Spare Time Entertainment for bowling and games! 
It should be a blast! Be sure to put this on your 
calendar, and we’ll give more information in the 
upcoming weeks!

The deadline for article 
submission for the 
May issue of the Heart-

Beat will be April 9. To 
submit information for 
the HeartBeat contact:  

Melissa Coley at  mcoley@
wesleymemorial.org or 812-
4806.
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for our Adults...

Contact: Rev. Erin Beall
Associate Pastor for Adult Spiritual 
Formation and Contemporary Worship 
812-4815
ebeall@wesleymemorial.org

Live Alive~
Tuesday, April 21
Program:  Frank Hensley,  Associate Pastor of Green 
Street Baptist and burn victim of the Flat Rock 
School fire back in the 50’s. He will be sharing his 
story of the fire and how it changed Fire Code Regu-
lations for the state and nation.

Menu for April 21:  Baked Ham, Macaroni & Cheese, Peas,   
           Bread and Dessert

Live Alive meets every 3rd Tuesday of the month:
Live Alive gatherings for adults 55+ with many op-
portunities available for you to enjoy and fellowship 
with one another.

To make a reservation for lunch, please call the Front 
Desk at 884-2204 by 10 am the Friday prior to our 
Live Alive gathering.  Lunch is $6. 

All readers are invited 
to visit the Live Alive 
Book Club on Tuesday, 
April 21 at 10:30 am in 
the Small Dining Room.  
We will discuss The Poi-
sonwood Bible. You will 
enjoy the discussion, 
even if you have not 
read the books.  If you 
plan to stay for the Live 
Alive luncheon and program, please call 884-2204 
to reserve your seat.  No reservations are needed for 
Book Club.

New Book Study! Falling Upward: A Spirituality 
for the Two Halves of Life
Join us for an exciting and thought-provoking book 
study on Richard Rohr’s bestseller Falling Upward: 
A Spirituality for the Two Halves of Life. Focusing on 
growing older (the “second half” of life) and mak-
ing lemonade out of our failures and missteps, 
this 6-week study promises to be very powerful. 
Wednesdays 6:30-7:30 pm in the Media Center, 
starting April 8. For more information, contact Erin 
Beall (812-4815). To register, call the Front Desk 
(884-2204).

The Older Adult Council Presents the Return of 
Good Time Trips
Remember those trips the older adults used to 
take together, traveling near and far to experience 
history, art, and adventure together? Thanks to the 
work of the Older Adult Council, these trips will 
once again be a part of our ministry here at Wesley 
Memorial! Our first two trips as listed here will be in 
conjunction with the High Point Senior Center. To 
register, or for more information, please call Becky 
Bailey at (336-686-6917) or email Jane Blackwell at 
catlover@northstate.net

Nashville Show Trip: July 13-17 (5 days, 4 nights). 
$519/person

San Antonio, TX Trip: September 19-27 (9 days, 8 
nights), $739/person

Sunday School Feature:
You are invited to visit or join the Aldersgate-
Miller Memorial Sunday School Class
We are an adult Sunday School Class for singles and 
couples with age ranging from the 70’s through 
the 80’s. Our lessons include Bible studies, Christian 
books and community outreach programs pre-
sented by class members and outside speakers. The 
class has wonderful Christian fellowship with our 
hands-on projects such as House of Prayer Dinner 
(for 53 years), the Community Homeless Dinner, Val-
entine gift bags for shut-ins and our annual Christ-
mas Breakfast. We meet in D208 at 9:45 am and all 
are welcome!
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•	 Protein 
items

•	 Juice Boxes

Special needs:

Collection bins are in the Narthex, Fellowship Hall 
Lobby and Administrative Building Lobby.

Contact: Dr. Al Ward
Senior Pastor
812-4808
award@wesleymemorial.org

Missions...

Habitat for Humanity
Wesley Memorial will participate in a 
Habitat for Humanity “build” on Sat-
urday, April 25. If you are skilled or 
unskilled builder and would like to 
take part in this “build,” contact Jim 
Holcomb (jhol20@aol.com) for details 
and to register.

Community Garden News
Wesley Memorial is exploring ways to partner with 
Macedonia Community Resource Center to expand 
the community garden that they provide on their 
campus. This garden currently provides small raised 
beds and seeds for about 25 households and they 
have a waiting list. We are exploring ways to join 
with MCRC to provide about 25 additional raised 
beds. In addition, we are looking into experimenting 
with 5 to 10 raised beds on the campus of Wesley 
Memorial. This year these beds would be planted 
and tended by groups at Wesley Memorial with the 
produce being donated to local ministries. If you 
have interest in participating in one or both of these 
projects, please call Tish Schultheiss at 812-4808.

Native American Ministries Sunday
Almost since the beginning, the people called 
Methodist have been in ministry with Native Ameri-
cans. When John Wesley came to colonial America 
in 1737, a part of his ministry was to the “Georgian 
Indians” (e.g., Cherokee, Choctaw, Chicasaw, Uchee, 
Creek nations) around Savannah. Native American 
Methodists have made and continue to make sig-
nificant contributions to the work and witness of our 
Church. Triad United Methodist Church in Greens-
boro is one of the Native American congregations in 
our Conference. Native American Ministries Sunday, 
the third Sunday in April – recognizes this contribu-
tion and the special offering helps provide seminary 
scholarships and empower outreach across the 
church.

Thanks
The Wesley 100/UMM purchased 14 “liquid candles” 
for use in the 2 candelabras in the Sanctuary. These 
candelabras are used for weddings and other special 
services. (Liquid candles are safer, cleaner, and less 
costly to burn than regular wax candles.)

The spring Blood Drive hosted by the FAITH 
Circle for Wesley Memorial produced 38 pints. 
Our fall Blood Drive will be on Sunday, October 4 
from 9 am-1:30 pm. Watch for more details com-
ing soon.
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Wesley Memorial School...

Way Up High...Birdie?
WMS is proud to announce the publication of its 
very first book! Way Up High...Birdie? has been a 
collaborative effort of author Ryan Melino (par-
ent of Keagan and Sadie) with ALL of our WMS 
children.  Ryan invited each class to create artwork 
that provides illustration for a page of his text.  The 
book also recognizes each child’s efforts through a 
student pictorial directory on the final pages.  In the 
sweet prose of this beautiful story, Ryan reflects the 
wonderment of “sky-gazing” from a young child’s 
perspective.  WMS is grateful to Ryan for providing 
this special opportunity for the children to be il-
lustrators, and for his plans to gift all proceeds from 
sale of the book to the WMS Playground.  
Want a copy? Available by pre-orders only $10 per 
book. They will be ready in May!  Call 884-4232.

WMS Honors our GRG Families!  (Grandparents 
Raising Grandchildren)
A reception will be held to honor our very special 
“GRGs” on Monday, April 27, 11:00 am in the Chil-
dren’s Gathering Room.  Currently, 45 children at-
tending WMS are cared for on a regular basis by
their grandparents, in loving support of the 
grandchild(ren) while parents work. At WMS, we are 
seeing a rise in GRG commitments each school year.  
*If you know of a grandparent helping to raise a 
child who does not attend WMS, they are cordially 
invited to attend this reception and meet others.  
Please contact Susan Sumpter, Debbie Foust, or 
Jared Stine.

WMS Spring Dates!
WMS “Spirit Night” at Chick-Fil-A, N. Main-Monday, 
April 20, 5-8 pm
Easter Holiday (WMS Closed)-Friday, April 3-April 10
Teachers Spring Appreciation Luncheon-Monday, April 20
Grandparents Raising Grandchildren Reception-Monday, 
April 27, 11 am
Springfest Carnival & Auction-Sunday, May 3, 4-7 pm
Last Day of School-Wed. May 20 (MWF children) and 
Thurs. May 21 (T-Th & 5-day children)

Springfest is Coming!
Sunday, May 3, 4-7 pm

A Grand Carnival Celebration for Children of All 
Ages and Hot Dog Supper prepared by Wesley 100 
Men!

~Silent Auction~Bake Sale~
~BOGO Scholastic Book Fair~Pony Rides~

Everyone’s invited to come out 
and enjoy the variety of intergen-
erational festivities including car-
nival attractions: giant slide, climb-
ing wall and moonwalk; games for 
younger children:  duck pond, 
bean bag toss & buried treasure!
Prizes! Fun-food concessions (cotton candy, sno-
cones, popcorn) and more!  Springfest is our WMS 
“signature” spring fundraiser providing new re-
sources in curriculum, technology and classroom 
learning tools for fall.  Mark your calendars!

We Need Help With:
•	 Donating a new product or service for Silent 

Auction
•	 Bringing a treat for Bake Sale (bring week be-

fore for us to freeze, or bring on event day)
•	 Working a game shift:  3:45-5, or 5-6, or 6-7.

Please contact the Susans at 
884-4232 if you can help. BIG 
APPLAUSE to all of our WMS par-
ents, grandparents and teachers 
who have already signed up!

Contact: Susan Sumpter
Director of Wesley Memorial School
884-4232
ssumpter@wesleymemorial.org
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Haiti Mission Trip...

My time in Haiti with HPU Students 
A few weeks ago I led a team of High Point Univer-
sity students to Cange, Haiti. This ‘Alternative Spring 
Break’ gives HPU students the opportunity to ex-
pand their global perspective 
while serving and working in 
places around the world. We 
prepared in several ways. We 
collected creative arts and 
school supplies. We raised 
$500 per person to distribute 
during our trip. We also acknowledged that this trip 
was more about immersion than service, and we 
used the terminology of “pilgrimage” to frame the 
desire for our experience. 

Our team, along with co-leader Anna Ventrone of 
HPU Student Life, spent seven days working along-
side pastors, teachers, parents, young adults, and 
community leaders. We were joined by five other 
students from Florida International University and 
the University of Miami. These Florida students were 
on a similar immersion trip and stayed with us in 
Cange, so we coordinated many of our activities 
with each other in mind. 

On Monday we visited La Pleiade school in Cange, a 
school for K-12 students. These students pay $100/
year to attend this school, but unfortunately, many 
teachers and administrators are paid behind sched-
ule because so many families struggle to afford the 
tuition. Stop Hunger Now provides a lunch meal for 
these students every day, enabling them to learn 
and develop with a nutritious, balanced meal. At La 
Pleiade, HPU students delivered letters from Ameri-
can students encouraging Haitian students to focus 
on school, to work hard, and to listen to their teach-

ers. Haitian students responded with 
letters of their own, writing about 
their school subjects, families, and 
favorite community activities. Later 
in the day, HPU students split into 
two groups. In one group they gave 
interviews about their college majors, 
personalities, skills, and abilities in 
order to encourage older Haitian
students to plan for life after high

school. The second group worked with FIU and UM 
students to teach English, demonstrate hand wash-
ing, and teach simple first aid techniques. 

On Tuesday, HPU students hiked twelve miles 
round-trip to Site Jane (pronounced ‘City Jane’). This 
remote village is only accessible on foot or by mule. 
We paid $250 to provide a healthy community meal 
to 150 school children and local adults.
We carried paint supplies with us and 
worked with the children to cultivate 
their creative spirits. We also visited 
one of two gardens recently developed 
to provide a sustainable food source for 
the community. 

On Wednesday, HPU Students traveled to Bernaco, 
a local community with a growing school. After the 
2010 earthquake, many orphaned children trav-
eled north of Port-au-Prince to live with extended 
family. These families could not afford to support 
so many extra children, so local leaders in Bernaco 
decided to start a school. While there, our group 
sang and danced with children, and participated 
in creative arts activities with the children. We met 
several families in need in the community. One of 
them cared for a disabled child who had no hope of 
further development. Many children with disabili-
ties are abandoned in Haiti, but the devotion of this 
family touched the hearts of HPU students.

We visited a two acre garden in the process of being 
developed as a sustainable food source for nearby 

families. Wesley Memorial re-
cently approved a $5,000 grant 
for this community garden 
through an organization called 
Ansanm Ministries. Ansanm, 

which means “together” in Creole, supports stu-
dents and schools in Site Jane and Bernaco. Once 
fully planted, this garden will feed over 500 people 
and help residents earn a living by selling the sur-
plus resources.

On Thursday, HPU Students traveled down 540 
steps to Bas Cange, or Lower Cange. HPU students 
learned about the history of the community, includ-
ing the story of the development of a Hydroelec-
tric dam by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers that 
flooded local farmland and left families with little 
notice to relocate. This school, with little funding, 
uses volunteer teachers and meets in a canvas tent. 
Our group participated in creative arts, hand wash-
ing, and jewelry activities before marching back up 
the stairs in 90° heat.
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United Methodist Women

UMW District Prayer Breakfast-Saturday, April 
18 at Rehobeth UMC, Greensboro. $5 per person. 
Registration and breakfast is 9:00-9:50, Program 
and Memorial Service start at 10 am.  Guest 
speaker is Barbara Campbell “Joyfully Offering 
Yourself.”  RSVP by April 9 to Joyce Stephens, 1113 
Gatehouse Road, High Point, 27262. Make checks 
to Wesley Memorial UMW and write Prayer Break-
fast on the memo line. 

Thank you to The Friendship Circle for providing 
blankets to several homeless people in High Point 
in December. 

Thank you to The Faith Circle for organizing and 
manning the Blood Drive held at our church on 
Sunday, March 8.

Thank you to Circle 8 and Twisted Sisters Unity 
Group for preparing and  serving a meal at Ward 
Street Mission on March 5.

UMW Spiritual Growth Retreat is June 12-13 at 
Lake Junaluska. Program is “Love as God Loves” 
by the Reverend Toni Ruth Smith. Log onto www.
wnccumw.org for housing and more information. 

April Circle Meetings: 
Faith Circle-Sunday, April 19, 3:30 pm at the home of 
Kandace Perryman.

Friendship Circle-Monday, April 13, 11:30 am in the 
Dining Hall. 

Circle #9-Tuesday, April 21, 10:30 am in the Dining 
Hall 

Circle #11-Monday, April 20, 11:30 am in the Dining 
Hall 

The Angel Tree Circle , Circle #6 and Circle # 8 will not 
meet .

Many students told me that this trip was better than 
any spring break they could have planned them-
selves. One student, Grace, noted this: “The people 
of Cange taught me what true love for your friends, 
your God, and yourself really is. We met people 
who we would consider the poorest of the poor in 
America, yet their joyful souls, creative spirits, and 
loving hearts made them priceless. The people I met 
and moments I experienced in this tiny village have 
awakened a sense of purpose in me, a will to influ-
ence others everyday with love and kindness, and a 
drive to serve those in need.”

By the end of the week, we distributed our school 
supplies and nearly $5,300 to several important 
causes, including:

•		$1,320	for	teachers	at	Bas	Cange	school
•		$1,320	for	teachers	at	La	Pleiade	school
•		$1,320	for	a	local	community	library	initiative
•		$100	for	a	family	providing	care	to	their	dis-	 	
 abled child in Bernaco

•		$200	for	a	widowed	woman	with	five	children			
 and no other support
•		$750	for	a	water	pump	for	a	vegetable	garden		
 at Site Jane

Thank you, Wesley Memorial, for giving me the time 
and space to connect with our local college students 
and serve with them as they grapple with questions 
of faith, service, poverty, and their future vocations.  
God has called us to build God’s kingdom in High 
Point, and that means investing in the students who 
live and learn around us. Want to experience a trip 
like this through Wesley Memorial? Talk to me, Al 
Ward, or Jim Holcomb of the Missions & Community 
Impact team. 

Contact: Rev. Jared Stine
Associate Pastor for Congregational Care
812-4813
jstine@wesleymemorial.org

Haiti Mission Trip continued...



Contact: Anne Carroll
Director of Music Ministries
812-4816
acarroll@wesleymemorial.org

Music Notes...
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April begins with Holy Thursday on April 1 
and a Tenebrae Service on Good Friday.  At 
the Tenebrae Service the choir and congregation 
will respond to Passion readings with anthems and 
hymns.  During this service the carillon and the 
orchestra chimes will be rung 33 times to represent 
each year of Christ’s life.  Please join us for these very 
meaningful services. 

On Easter Sunday, April 5, the prelude will begin at 
10:50 with Adult Handbells ringing “Christ Is Alive! 
Let Christians Sing” with trumpet and “That Easter 
Day with Joy Was Bright”, purchased for the handbell 
library by the Susanna Wesley Class in honor of Bill 
Anderson.  You will not want to miss these jubilant 
pieces which employ a variety of ringing techniques 
and fully express the joy of Easter Day and the resur-
rected Christ. Adult Handbells will not have rehears-
al on April 9 but will resume rehearsals on April 16.  
On May 17 they will ring for worship.

At the 11 am Easter service the Chancel Choir will 
sing with trumpet and percussion the great anthem 
by Ralph Vaughan Williams, “Let All The World In 
Every Corner Sing” and a Mack Wilberg anthem, 
“Redeemer of Israel”.  Mack Wilberg is a prolific, mod-
ern composer who composes many works for the 
Mormon Tabernacle Choir. 

Youth Handbells will not have rehearsal on April 5.  
They will rehearse on April 12, 19 and 26.  On May 
3 there will be a short rehearsal followed by an ice 
cream sundae party.  On May 10 they will ring for 
worship. 

Wesley Ringers, our 3-5 grade handbell choir, ended 
their year with a St. Patrick’s Day ice cream party.  
They will ring for worship on Palm Sunday. 

A huge thank you to all of our Anthem Angels.  
Since September, 2013 Anthem Angels have 
provided 21 anthems and 4 major works for the 
traditional music library. This is a tremendous gift 
to worship and allows the choir to sing some of 
the best and newest sacred music.  If you have not 
heard your anthem yet, keep listening.  It will be 
sung in worship soon.

SUMMER MUSIC CAMP!!  Parents of children in 
grades 2-5, please put June 22-25 on your calen-
dars.  We are having a MUSIC CAMP from 9-12 each 
day.  Our theme is “What A Friend We Have In Jesus”.  
The children will get to experience singing, drama, 
liturgical dance and chime ringing, all focusing on 
the themes of Jesus as friend, helper and guide. On 
Thursday, June 25, parents and friends are invited 
at 11:30 for a child led worship service.  There is 
no charge for this camp and members and friends 
alike are invited.  Look for registration details on our 
website after Easter. 

Wesley Ringers Celebrating and 
Practicing Together
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Special Delivery...

Ben and Laura Leigh (McKenzie) 
Everhart welcomed Ellie Pate Ever-
hart into their family on November 
23, 2014.

We would like to announce all new babies born into our church family 
as well as baptisms and weddings in the HeartBeat each month.  Please 
notify Debbie Foust, Director of Children’s Ministry, with any new ar-
rivals or adoptions and Dr. Al Ward with wedding information to be 
included.

Baptisms

Celebrations...

Weddings...

Congratulations to Anna Rasmussen  
and Doug Torchio who were married 
March 28, 2015.

We rejoice in the baptism of Mary Rush Cathe-
rine Bills, daughter of Carter and Morgan Bills of 
Asheboro, NC, and welcome her into the family 
of Christ on March 29, 2015.

Wednesday Dinners are prepared by our fabulous 
Holy Chefs from Wesley 100. Seating begins at 5:30 
pm in the Dining Hall. The price is only $6 for adults, 
$3 for youth 14-18 and free for those under 14.

The menus for April are:
April 8-Baked Chicken, Mashed Potatoes & Gravy, 
Corn, Bread and Dessert. Children’s menu is same as 
adult menu.

April 15-Chicken & Dumplings, Slaw, Apple Sauce, 
Bread, and Dessert. Children’s menu is same as adult 
menu.

April 22–Gumbo, Rice, Salad, Corn bread and Des-
sert. Children’s menu is Pizza.

April 29–Ground Chuck Patty, Potato Salad, Broc-
coli/Cauliflower Salad, Bread and Dessert. Children’s 
menu is same as adult menu.

Mid-Week Communion, led by Rev. Jared Stine, 
begins at 11 am in the Chapel. 

   Bible Study Lunch, led by 
Dr. Al Ward, begins at 12 noon 
in the Dining Hall.  Meal in-
cludes: Soup, Sandwich, Des-
sert, Tea or Water.  Bring your 
own lunch or make a reserva-
tion by Monday at 4:30 pm for 

the $5 catered lunch.  All are invited!

Bible Study
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We Remember and Honor Our Loved Ones
Gifts given through February 2015

Our Church Family...

IN MEMORY OF:

Kitty Sue Gregory (Sister of Allen Beard): Lois & 
Wade Markham, Patsy & Charlie Surles
Betty Anne Harrison: Mr. & Mrs. William Blanton, 
Jr., Mrs. Wanna McAnnally, Debbie & Tom Smothers, 
Sarah Woollen
Doris True White Lindsay: John Lindsay
James Manning (Jim) Marlowe: Mr. & Mrs. William 
Blanton, Jr., Jim & Lynn Foscue, Leslie Gorman, Tom 
Kearns, Jr., Dirk & Patricia Leasure, Mrs. Wanna McA-
nally
Gertrude Foust Mayhew (Mother of Terry May-
hew): Jim & Betty Royal
Nancy Clayton Meeks: Geneva Craig, Thomas & Bu-
ren Haggai Charitable Foundation, Sarah Woollen, 
UMW Circle #11
Emilio Suarez (Father of Linda Smoak): Jim & Betty 
Royal

IN HONOR OF:

Anne Carroll: Bob & Sallie Amos
Frank Pifferetti: Bob & Sallie Amos

OUR SYMPATHY TO:

Will Gurley, Miles Gurley and Slade Gurley and 
families in the death of their wife, mother, and 
grandmother; Susan Hines Gurley on March 5, 2015.
Julie Delgaudio and family in the death of her 
father; Dr. H. Edwin Beam on March 6, 2015.
Betty Royal and family in the death of her sister; 
Lou Hart Smith on March 10, 2015.
Lucille Duncan and family in the death of her 
mother; Alma Stephens Branch Mitchell on March 
21, 2015.
Geneva Warren and family in the death of her hus-
band; Lloyd Warren on March 24, 2015.

In Memoriam
Susan Hines Gurley                 March 5, 2015

Lloyd Henry Warren, Jr.               March 24, 2015

Stephen Ministry
This ministry was named for Stephen who was 
one of the first lay people commissioned by the 
Apostles to provide caring ministry. (Acts 6)

Need to talk but don’t know where to turn?
Our Stephen Ministry offers one-to-one confidential 
emotional and spiritual support to persons in need 
of a listening ear. Stephen Ministers are non-clergy 
persons trained to provide confidential and thought-
ful care without judgment. If you are grieving a loss, 
struggling with divorce, or any other life transition, 
contact Stephen Minister Mike Flack at 812-3559 or 
speak to a pastor.

All Contacts are Confidential! 

Our Prayer Shawl Ministry has made 
and delivered over 1,600 shawls, blankets, 
sweaters and other items! 

You are invited to join this wonderful group on Wednes-
days at 1:30 pm in the Arts & Crafts Room. Contact Lee 
Huff, 887-9165; Karen Sumner, 883-8721 or Linda Dale, 
884-5121.
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The Church Offices will be closed 

Monday, April 6 for the Easter Holiday.

Wesley 100
Fundraiser Dinner

Friday, May 15
5:30-7:00 pm
Dining Hall

Chicken ‘n Fixins Dinner

Menu: Chicken, Baked Beans, Green Beans, 
Slaw, Bread and Dessert.

They will dedicate the proceeds of this project 
to Mt. Carmel United Methodist Church in 
Reidsville. Last month a fire totally destroyed 
Mt. Carmel’s Sanctuary and Education Build-
ing. 

Please support our Wesley 100/UMM and help 
our sisters and brothers at Mt. Carmel rebuild.

Tickets on sale soon!

Wesley 101 & Joining Sunday
Interested in joining Wesley Memorial? Do you have 
questions about faith, the Methodist church, or the 
purpose of Wesley Memorial? Join Jared Stine on 
Sunday April 12 & 19 for Wesley Memorial 101, a 
two-part class for persons interested in member-
ship. If you want to join after taking the class, we’ll 
be receiving people into membership at all services 
on Sunday, April 26. Contact Jared Stine at 812-4813 
or jstine@wesleymemorial.org to RSVP.


